Henderson County
Technical Review Committee Minutes
April 7, 2009

The Henderson County Technical Review Committee met on April 7, 2009 at 2:00 p.m. in the
King Street Board Room at 211 First Avenue East, Hendersonville, NC. Members present were

Anthony Starr, Chair; Toby Linville, Marcus Jones, Natalie Berry, Gary Lance and Rocky Hyder.

Others present were Mark Gibbs, NCDOT, Alexis Baker, Planner an leen Scanlan,

Secretary.

Mr. Starr called the meeting to order. Mr. Starr asked fo March 3, 2009
minutes. Toby Linville made a motion for approval minutes and all ers voted in
favor.
Mr. Starr stated that the agenda will be adjusted and | d 4 will be switched, in the

interest of time. All members were in

Major Site Plan Review — Carsmart Direct

Chimney Rock Road {ighway 64 East) - Associated Land Surveyors, Agent for Riley Jones,

Owner. Presentation by Planning Department. Ms. Baker stated that the owner is proposing a

total of 2 lots with the intention to subdivide the general store from the remaining property, which
contains several mobile homes. The project is located off Chimney Rock Road in the R2MH and
LC Zoning Districts. There are no new roads proposed and an existing private well with public
lines extended through the property are present and an individual septic system serves the site.
After some discussion, Committee members felt that the soil erosion and sedimentation control

plan was not required as part of this project. Mr. Starr made a motion that the Technical Review
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Committee find and conclude that the Combined Master and Development Plan appears to
comply with the subdivision provisions of Chapter 200A, Henderson County Land Development
Code; and further moves that the Combined Master and Development Plan be approved subject
to submission of a pre-existing manufactured home part permit from the Zoning and Code
Enforcement Department and the final plat meeting the requirements of the Planning Department.
All members voted in favor.

Major Site Plan Review — Rick Moore Gym Facility — Indoor Recreatio, Facility — Located North

of Highway 26 and Highway 25 Interchange on Maxwell Drive, Fl —Tom Jones, Lapsley and

Associates, Agent for Rick and Beverly Moore, Owner. Prese Code Enforcement. Mr.

have been filled out ang [ actor of the City water department signs them

reminded the applicant that the temporary CO
expired April 1, 2009, &
Hyder said th

automatic flushing @ d it will be programmed to allow just enough water to turn over to
keep the water fresh and this is incorporated in the plan. After some further discussion, it was
determined that a deadline date of October 1, 2009 would be reasonable for the water line to be

installed.

Adjournment. The meeting was adjourned at 2:30 p.m.



Anthony Starr, Chairman Kathleen Scanlan, Secretary




